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Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild 

  “Promoting the art of quilting through sharing, friendship, education, 
and meaningful service to our community.” 

 

BLOCK AUCTION THIS MONTH 
COME TO THE MEETING JUNE 14, 2012 

PROGRAMS       
 

Hope everyone had a great time with Shelly 

Swanland and Georgia Puga last month at 

“Georgia’s Quilt Store for a Day”. They 

certainly came with a nice selection of 

fabrics! I could not believe they pulled all of 

that out of their van! 
 

As you all know June is our traditional month 

of the block auction; I can hardly wait to see 

all the goodies, and we should all have a great 

time. 
 

I will also have sign-up sheets for the July 

“How do you do that” night. We are going to 

have ½ hour sessions, and some of them will 

be make and takes, thus the need for sign-

ups as those sharing their techniques will 

need to know how many kits to prepare. We 

will have 2 sessions that night so the two 

that sound the most interesting to you are 

the ones you need to sign up for! 
 

I also hope to have some information and 

dates for a guild retreat.  
 

See everyone in June for the block auction! 

Eddie Moore 

818-422-0601. 

 
 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE   
 

A big thank you to all the members who 

worked the Quilt Show and at the Cowboy 

Festival! Your efforts are greatly 

appreciated.  

Now I need to ask for more volunteers to 

work at the Wild West Days at 

Heritage Junction (at William S. Hart Park). 

We have been invited to both have quilters 

and sell tickets for our opportunity quilt 

and sell some of our boutique items as well. 

This is an excellent chance to get our guild 

and projects out in the community and also 

earn some money. Please check your 

calendars and come to the June meeting 

ready to sign to work on either June 30 

and/or July 1.  
 

All the donations for the Block Auction have 

not yet been sorted but the few bags that I 

have checked out had lots of fabric, blocks 

and quilt tops. SO please come with money 

to our June meeting. We will once again 

have about 25 auction items, bags for the 

silent auctions and other things marked to 

sell. 
 

See you all at the next meeting. 

Barbara Montejo 

661-670-0293 
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BLOCK OF THE MONTH    
  

Megan Null was the winner of the Block of 

the Month fabric. Congratulations. 
 

The block of the month for July is called 

Jewel Box and uses red white and blue 

fabric. The winner in June will get all 

the blocks made. 
 

I look forward to seeing the kimono 

blocks at the next meeting. 
 

Barbara Montejo 

661-670-0293 

 

BOUTIQUE ITEMS NEEDED   
 

Hello everyone. Boutique chick Megan 

here.  
 

Thank you all so much for helping make 

our boutique at the quilt show a success! 

We have two more events coming up that 

give us opportunities to sell boutique 

items.  
 

The first is on the weekend of June 30-

July 1st during the Wild West Days the 

SCV Historical Society is doing in Newhall.  
 

Next, we will have a holiday boutique this 

year. (I'm very excited for this one!) 

Boutique items made by our members will 

be sold during our holiday party in 

December.  
 

 
 

 

 

 

BOUTIQUE ITEMS NEEDED Continued  
 

Would you donate some more handmade 

items? Some items that sold very well include 

baby bibs and burp cloths, bags, toys, and 

baby quilts. We do not need any more coasters 

or tissue holders.  
 

We will not be offering Boutique Bucks. 

However, everyone who donates will be put 

into a drawing for a raffle basket of goodies. 

The winning name will be drawn during our 

December 2012 guild meeting.  
 

Thanks again!  

Megan Null 

(661) 257-2201 

 
 
MEMBERSHIP NEWS     
 

Welcome visitors and members. 
 

We have copies of the guild directory 

available if you would like one.  
 

Don’t forget to sign in when you arrive and get 

a ticket for the drawing at the end of the 

evening! 
 

 You can contact Debbie Ackerman or myself, 

Rita Gershon, for payment at 

ragershon@aol.com or dophindeb@aol.com . 
 

See you at the meeting.  
 

Debbie Ackerman and Rita Gershon 

Membership Chairpersons 

 

http://dlstewart.com/index.htm
mailto:ragershon@aol.com
mailto:dophindeb@aol.com
http://rds.yahoo.com/_ylt=A0S0204QtP1LO1oAvT6JzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBramM5cGRnBHBvcwMyMTUEc2VjA3NyBHZ0aWQD/SIG=1lhqvbnjh/EXP=1275004304/**http:/images.search.yahoo.com/images/view?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3F_adv_prop%3Dimage%26b%3D201%26ni%3D20%26va%3Dquilting%2Bclip%2Bart%26xargs%3D0%26pstart%3D1%26fr%3Dyfp-t-701&w=145&h=110&imgurl=www.thevintageworkshop.com%2Fstore%2Fimages%2Fsi0304_categpic.jpg&rurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.thevintageworkshop.com%2Fstore%2Fproduct_info.php%3FcPath%3D51_146%26products_id%3D207714&size=10k&name=Sewing+Girls+SI0...&p=quilting+clip+art&oid=ac45ca172bb23f72&fr2=&no=215&tt=358&b=201&ni=20&sigr=12oeb2gjt&sigi=11rksmg9o&sigb=13rfejipm
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GUILD LIBRARY     
 

Hello Ladies from Gilda, the Book Lady and 

Carmen, the Librarian,  
 

We have books and magazines to share with 

guild members. Carmen can also answer 

questions that you may have regarding our 

Library. 
 

You can pick up a book for easy summer 

reading (about quilts of course) or a pattern 

you may have wanted to try.  

Come visit us at the monthly meeting. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Scholarships 

One of the perks of membership in the SCVQG is the 

opportunity to apply for up to a $50 scholarship to take 

a Quilt class.  After taking the class, and, fulfilling one 

of the options to return something to the guild, you will 

receive the scholarship money.  For all the details please 

stop at the Scholarship table at the guild meeting and 

pick up an application.  

 

 

 

MEETING SCHEDULE    
 

The revised schedule for the general 

meeting will be as follows:  
 

6:30 -7:00 Setup and Socializing 

7:00-8:00 Business, Show and Tell, Break 

8:00-9:00 Program and Drawings 

We are making these changes to try and 

insure that the meeting is over at 9:00.   

 

COMMUNITY SERVICE     

 

Summer is almost here so let’s get busy on 

those ongoing projects for our guild. 

The Painted Turtle Camp projects are small 

quilts, bed quilts and turtle pillows. The 

Senior Center items are shawls and small 

lap pillows. For the Animal Shelter helpful 

items are cat (or dog) pads. Miscellaneous 

projects are pillowcases and for our 

Veterans there are several projects 

including quilts. 
 

We can also use your help in getting the 

raw materials organized, cut, put together 

and packaged so all our members can pick 

up one or several “project kit(s)” at our 

general meetings to return at a later date. 

Please let us know if you can help with this.  
 

Be sure to keep up with what you are doing 

for community service projects, they are 

always appreciated and welcomed in our 

community and beyond. 

 

Helena Woodward 661-257-2572 

Dana Montague 661-295-0877 

 

http://rds.yahoo.com/_ylt=A2KJkIYiU7xNMBgAF0aJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBqOHA2aDgzBHBvcwMyMgRzZWMDc3IEdnRpZAM-/SIG=1k8nvpn2v/EXP=1304216482/**http:/images.search.yahoo.com/images/view?back=http://images.search.yahoo.com/search/images?_adv_prop=image&b=22&ni=21&va=quilting+clip+art&xargs=0&pstart=1&fr=yfp-t-701&w=700&h=668&imgurl=www.arthursclipart.org/children/girlsbw/quilt.gif&rurl=http://www.arthursclipart.org/children/girlsbw1.htm&size=13KB&name=quilt.gif&p=quilting+clip+art&oid=8643504996e4a0ba7840d4f48502d4ec&fr2=&no=22&tt=6500&b=22&ni=21&sigr=11ja2fuug&sigi=11hmim78t&sigb=13q6vut5d&.crumb=U4KJtX8lsRZ
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JOB OPPORTUNITY    
 

International Quilt Festival/Long 

Beach, CA: July 27-29, 2012 at the 

Long Beach Convention Center  
 

We are looking for workers to help hang 

the special exhibit quilts before Festival, 

guardians to watch over the quilts during 

Festival, doorpersons to take tickets, and 

workers to help with takedown of special 

exhibit quilts after the show is closed.  
 

These are paid positions. We also pay for 

parking and you receive free entry for 

each day you work. If your guild does not 

have an opportunity quilt, members can 

work to earn money for the guild and still 

receive free entry and parking. The 

money will be combined and one check will 

be written to the guild.  
 

Those interested, should send their 

address and phone numbers along with 

the name of the show (IQF/Long Beach & 

your guild name in the subject line of the 

email) you are interested in working. The 

organizers will contact you when the time 

comes. To put on a show this size they 

need our help. Any and all help is very 

much appreciated!   

Thank you!  

Terri Winsauer  

Quilts, Inc.  

Piece Corps Coordinator  

IQM/IQF Volunteer/Staff Assistant 

Coordinator  

E-mail: worktheshow@quilts.com  

Webpage: 

www.quilts.com/worktheshows/LongBeach 

will be ready May 15th!  

Find the latest information about our 

shows at www.quilts.com  

We're Quilts!  
 

 

 

 

TREASURY REPORT   
  

 

TREASURERS REPORT 

  Beginning Check 
Balance $7,102.59 

  Income 
 Membership $180.00 

Opp Quilt-Sales $1,242.00 

Quilt Show 2012: 
    Admission $1,471.00 

   Auction & Boutique $1,009.00 

   Vendors $530.00 

   Quilt Show 2012- Other $451.00 

  Expense 
 Administration: 
    SCCQG -$61.48 

Challenge -$100.00 

Opp Quilt 2012 -$319.12 

Programs: 
    Other -$47.97 

Quilt Show 2012: 
    Administration -$7.81 

   Advertising Publicity -$34.18 

   Other 
-

$1,541.86 

Workshop-Expense -$53.25 

  Ending Check Balance $9,819.92 
 

 

  
 

 

BLOCK SWAP NEWS    

Just a reminder for all participants – Be 

sure to bring your swap to the June 

meeting. If you won’t be attending, give 

to a friend to bring and pick up your 

next challenge. Or contact Megan or 

Mary Beth for alternative ways to get it 

to the meeting. Thanks and enjoy the 

challenges! 

 

http://us.mc393.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=worktheshow@quilts.com
http://www.quilts.com/worktheshows/LongBeach
http://www.quilts.com/
http://rds.yahoo.com/_ylt=A2KJkIZHVbxNmBUAYaOJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBraGNqYm80BHBvcwMyMjQEc2VjA3NyBHZ0aWQD/SIG=1knkgq4m5/EXP=1304217031/**http:/images.search.yahoo.com/images/view?back=http://images.search.yahoo.com/search/images?_adv_prop=image&b=211&ni=21&va=quilting+clip+art&xargs=0&pstart=1&fr=yfp-t-701&w=300&h=278&imgurl=www.stitchinheaven.com/photogallery/quilter.jpg&rurl=http://blogs.stitchinheaven.com/blog/?cat=3&size=37KB&name=Do+you+have+a+qu...&p=quilting+clip+art&oid=94e452f3b217ee3a3f2dfa52d6163dbc&fr2=&no=224&tt=6500&b=211&ni=21&sigr=11b0en9so&sigi=11fi5eqd2&sigb=13rjrmiob&.crumb=U4KJtX8lsRZ
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SUNSHINE AND SHADOWS   
 

Please remember Eddie Moore who is 

currently dealing with back issues and will 

be having another medical procedure done in 

the next few weeks.  
 

Thank you. 

Lola Dyroy 

 

 

************Mini Groups************ 

 Friday Friends *** 

See Caryl Jo or Cherrie Maylis 

 Meets 2nd & 4th Fridays 

 7 p.m. Shadow Hills Presbyterian                                                           

         Church 

 10158 Johanna Ave. Sunland 

S.E.W.U.P.’s 

New meeting location to be announced. 

 Meets Tuesdays at 10 a.m. 

Saturday Quilters *** 

 Mary Beth Will 323-387-2260 

 Meets last Saturday of Month 

            12:30 to 5:30 p.m. at church behind 

 Goodwill. Attendees split $50 fee and 

 share snacks. 

             

Super Star Quilters *** 

 Patti Voyles 259-6198 

 Meets first and third Tuesdays 

 7 p.m., rotating member’s home 

The Tuesday Night Group *** 

 Carle Kouri 661-252-0741 

 21303 Soledad Canyon, Saugus 

 Greenbrier East Mobile Home Park 

Recreation Center 5:45 p.m. 
*** indicates membership is open.  If you want to 

attend a meeting, we recommend calling to be 

sure that nothing has changed since this listing 
 

HOSPITALITY NEWS     
 

It's Auction time again!! Yeah! Bring food and 

drinks to make the night even more fun. 
 

Food: D-H 

Drink: I-M 
 

By the way, for personal reasons, I can no 

longer be your Hospitality Chair. It is so much 

fun and I will miss it. Patsy Heald has been 

generously helping me these past few months, 

but the committee really runs well if several 

people are involved in it. That way, all the 

meetings are covered if one member of the 

committee cannot make it every time.  

It really isn't that much work and is a great 

way to get to know lots of people. A wonderful 

introductory position for our newer members!  
 

Please let me know if you want to participate as 

soon as possible so that future meetings will be 

covered. 
 

Regards, 

Mary Beth Shimkus-Will 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

http://rds.yahoo.com/_ylt=A2KJkIYiU7xNMBgAJkaJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBqaXBrN2duBHBvcwMzNwRzZWMDc3IEdnRpZAM-/SIG=1mp7f8he6/EXP=1304216482/**http:/images.search.yahoo.com/images/view?back=http://images.search.yahoo.com/search/images?_adv_prop=image&b=22&ni=21&va=quilting+clip+art&xargs=0&pstart=1&fr=yfp-t-701&w=900&h=900&imgurl=www.robertsdaleumc.com/clientimages/27099/friendship-circle-clip-art.jpg&rurl=http://www.robertsdaleumc.com/templates/System/details.asp?id=27099&PID=379183&size=208KB&name=friendship-circl...&p=quilting+clip+art&oid=d3bcd53a260dba408425fbc59e302bef&fr2=&no=37&tt=6500&b=22&ni=21&sigr=12ed4u3jj&sigi=128kjh1h3&sigb=13q6vut5d&.crumb=U4KJtX8lsRZ


******************************* Our Associates

Computerized Long Arm Quilting
TSMQuilts
Grace Bailey

28107 Boulder Crest Court
Canyon Country CA91351
Website: www.tsmqutlts.com

Email.:grace.bailey37@gamil.com
Cell: 661-733-9645

:uPATCHES~~'.

818-709-2678· www.patchesfabrics.com
r-J'f'l MASD AI' . Chatsworth· patchesfabrics@hotmail.com

*******************************

CBever£y's Pm
•... .'roUT Itfe4Store .•...
(661) 298-3844

19150 Soledad Canyon Rd, Canyon Country, CA 91351
Mon·Fri 9 • 8, Sat 9 • 6; Sun 11· 5

15% off* for SCV Quilt Guild members
(bring this newsletter to receive discount)

*exclNdes IT, Root Cantlles, Crystal P YaTn & Wehkin2

•.•. 7.. .r- f

SUPPORT OUR LOCAL MEMBER ASSOCIATES

-6-

r
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Things to Remember: 

 BLOCK AUCTION! 

 Bring Block of the Month Entry 

 Initial sign-in sheet at the door 

 Wear your name tag  

 Food: D-H 

Drink: I-M 
 Show and Share quilts 
 Bring Block Swap Project 
 Bring in sold Opportunity Quilt 

Ticket money. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild 

P.O. Box 802863 

Santa Clarita, CA 91380-2863 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Check out our website: 

www.scvquiltguild.org  

WOW! See the newsletter online! 

 
 

 

This Month’s Calendar: 

June 14, 2012 7:00 PM 

Block Auction 

Santa Clarita United Methodist Church 

26640 Bouquet Canyon Road 

Saugus, Ca 

June 21, 2012 – Business Meeting  

6:30 PM Greenhouse Café, Saugus, CA. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

 

http://www.scvquiltguild.org/
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